


Sensitive Sub-populations

Some people may be more vulnerable to contaminants in drinking water than the general population. Immuno-
compromised persons such as persons with cancer undergoing chemotherapy, persons who have undergone
organ transplants, people with HIV/AIDS or other immune system disorders, some elderly, and infants can be
particularly at risk from infections. These people should seek advice about drinking water from their health care
providers. EPA/CDC guidelines on appropriate means to lessen the risk of infection by Cryptosporidium and
other microbial contaminants are available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline (1-800-426-4791).

Important Information

All sources of drinking water are subject to potential contamination by constituents that are naturally occurring
or are man made. Those constituents can be microbes, organic or inorganic chemicals, or radioactive materials.
All drinking water, including bottled water, may reasonably be expected to contain at least small amounts of
some contaminants. The presence of contaminants does not necessarily indicate that the water poses a health
risk.

Maximum Contaminant Levels (MCL’s) are set at very stringent levels. To understand the possible health
effects described for many regulated constituents, a person would have to drink 2 liters of water every day at the
MCL Jevel for a lifetime to have a one-in-ten thousand chance of having the described health effect.

Ongoing Improvements

We are continually working to improve our capabilities to provide high quality water to every tap. New filters
for iron and manganese removal were installed at our Jackson Station in 1991 and at our
Taylor Station in 2000. Construction of our new Jordan Avenue pumping station and
treatment facility was completed in the summer of 2001. This new station will
help to ensure that we can reliably meet water system demands. The new
station includes treatment systems to adjust the pH of the water
using aeration or sodium hydroxide to minimize corrosion of pipes
and internal plumbing systems.
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Recently we have begun planning to develop additional wells at
our Jackson and Taylor stations. These new supplies will provide a backup source of supply in the event of
equipment failures. They will also provide us with more operational flexibility in terms of performing regular
maintenance on our wells.

The Maine Drinking Water Program will be evaluating all public water supplies statewide by the year 2003 as
part ot the Source Water Assessment Program. The evaluation will consider geology and hydrology, land uses,
water testing information, and the extent of land ownership or protection by local ordinance to determine how
likely our drinking water source is to be contaminated in the future. When this work is completed by the State, it
will be included in future versions of this report. For more information, contact the Drinking Water Program at
287-2070.

Need To Know More?

about this report or any other aspect of our

Cyr, General Superintendent, at 729-9956 (phone),
normeyr@blazenetme.net (email). We want our
about their utility. Feel free to attend our monthly
Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at our office
Topsham.

I you have any questions and/or comments
operations, please contact Norman J.
725-6470 (fax), or

valued customers to be informed
board meetings held on the second
located at 266 River Road in
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